                                 Your (soon to be) Team Vicar, Revd. Clive Wood
I am delighted to take this opportunity to introduce myself as the new Team Vicar at St Mary’s.  The Licensing of myself and Revd Sue Twynam  as Associate Priest in the Bexley Team Ministry will take place at St. Mary’s at 7.30pm on Saturday 19th January and I look forward to meeting many of you then and in the coming weeks and months.
But first some background on me. I am married to Christine. We have two grown up children, Jonathan and  Elizabeth  and are proud grandparents to Lenny, Joshua and Emily. Chris and I have lived in Dartford for thirty eight years so we are local but also wondering what life is like a few miles away  on the other side of the A2!  

Qualifying as an Optometrist in 1976 I had a varied career, firstly working in High Street practice but then settling into the Hospital Eye Service and finishing my time in Optometry at Maidstone Hospital.  Eye hospital and eye department out patients are busy places and it was a life I  enjoyed but eventually it ran its course and I took early retirement.

Most of my church life has been at Christ Church, Dartford.  I became a Reader in 1991 and had to try to balance family, work and church. After retirement I had more time to give to ministry in a church setting and I started studying theology as an independent student at the South East Institute for Theological Education (SEITE).  This led to offering for Ordained ministry and I was ordained Deacon in 2014 and  Priest in 2015 at Rochester Cathedral. I served my Curacy at All Saint’s, Belvedere.

I am looking forward very much to getting to know the congregation at St Mary’s and fellow churches in the Bexley Team Ministry and indeed the village of Bexley and together with you, discovering more of God’s plan for this part  of his world. 
With love and prayers,  

Clive

